
September PTO Meeting Planning - Wednesday, September 9th 6:00pm 
 

Welcome Elizabeth Johnson elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com 

● PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet ​CLICK HERE 
● Introduction of PTO Officers 

○ Elizabeth Johnson, President 
○ Missy Kyrlach, Vice-President 
○ Diane O’Brian, Secretary 
○ Rebecca Hellwig, Financial Secretary 

● Buddy Families (Elizabeth & Jawanda) 
○ Introduction: experienced families get paired with new families 

■ New Student T-shirts 
■ Text message invitations 
■ Personal connection 

○ New Families ​CLICK HERE​ (15) 
○ Existing Families ​CLICK HERE​ (9) 

● Technology Support 
○ CPS ​CLICK HERE 
○ Parent to Parent Technology Support ​CLICK HERE 

● PTO Meeting Day/Time Survey ​CLICK HERE 
● LSDMC Nomination Introductions 

○ Oneya Okuwobi 

Thank yous Elizabeth Johnson elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com 

● Missy for the back to school flyer and redesign of our beautiful 
prmrocks.org website 

● Phillip Baxman and Missy for Ice Cream Social (also Ms. Kate, Ms. 
Bonfield, & Ms. Donaldson) 

● Karen Mansfield for making the First Day of School Signs 
● Thank you to all the parents who posted Ice Cream Social Pictures and  
● Teachers and Staff for providing such a warm and welcoming virtual 

experience for our children 
● Office Staff (Ms. Kaston and Ms. Lewis) for helping everyone get to their 

virtual meetings 
● Marissa Albright for helping parents with Parent to Parent Technology 

Support 
● Allyson Richer for organizing the Room Parents 
● Monique Johnson, Resource Coordinator, for connecting with partners 

throughout the summer and helping everyone get started this school year. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nRUcMwxFRO-0Txmtnx64Z7enQRiTRmBJppj12DrhEkA/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/dmkEwLEuwdatWtLe7
https://forms.gle/eSqvQDwhpPLVjo7fA
https://prmrocks.org/cps-family-technical-support-center/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vsoHjMI17nwsIsDWSIxzfw_MSUEmw9Hz-bMOR74FkvQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/gpRFjrXod1bsBwZa6


● Thank you to the Foundation, Ms. Simpson, and Ms. Johnson for 
co-funding the Back to School Lunch for teachers and staff. 

● Lindsay Felder for organizing the montessori materials. 
● Thank you to Colleen Sheridan Guy and Marissa Albright who made 

miracles happen to quickly get staff members tie dye shirts last week. 
Thank you to the PRM Foundation for funding the staff t-shirts. 

 
● Everyone who chipped in to celebrate Allie Goodman, past PTO President - 

her new computer is up and running!!! ​CLICK HERE 
● HUGE THANK YOU to Lindsey Felder and all the parents who are helping 

with making the Montessori Materials. 

Principal Amber Simpson simpsoa@cpsboe.
k12.oh.us 

● Thank you to the community and staff for all hands on deck with virtual 
learning. We are the model school! 

● Large percentage of students have received devices. Our Resource 
Coordinator, Ms. Johnson, is reaching out to families who still need 
devices. Mr. David can assign devices. Please contact the office. 

● Pick up and drop off materials Thursday and Friday 8am-3pm at PRM. Staff 
is ensuring that students have what they need. All grade levels this week. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16BwNbqa93cAsOWyrszdd1LNhLKtO-ztN/view?usp=sharing


Going forward 9-12 will be every other week. 
● Thank you to PTO & Foundation for supporting staff to be motivated and 

encouraged. Thank you for the tie dye shirts. 

CLC Monique Johnson mjohnson@cincin
natiymca.org 

● CLC Report ​CLICK HERE 
● Thanks to the church for the child size masks 
● Thank you to the Public Library for donated books 
● Needs volunteer with van/suv on Friday 11 am 
● 200 meals given out this week 
● Working with CRC to get hot spots donated 
● Girl Scout sign up: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSh1K5PcUR6q_nRaMjEAG
WwRPRSip5LjjtANuAtk_bSw7BA/viewform 

Staff 3-6 Marissa Johnson johnmar@cpsboe.
k12.oh.us 

● The 3-6 team is so happy to be back with your children! They have done a 
beautiful job adjusting to our routines. We can tell how hard they are 
working during live lessons and seeing their completed work. We also want 
to thank the parents for all you are doing to support your children, our 
communities, and PRM as a whole.  

● Folder Exchange is every Thursday and Friday from 8:00 am-3:30 pm. 
Leave your child’s completed work folder and take their new one  

● MAP Testing starts on the 14th for repeating Ks. Look for an email from 
your child’s teacher to schedule this.  

Staff 6-9 Colleen Arbuckle ArbuckM@cpsboe
.k12.oh.us 

● Please thank everyone for their flexibility and understanding as teachers 
also learn to navigate and manage virtual learning! 

● MAP Testing is starting next week and there will be a Google Meet 
information session on Thursday (tomorrow) at 5:00. All teachers have the 
meeting link, so please reach out if you haven’t already received that 
information. 

○ This session is for parents who can join at 5:00 - it will be recorded 
for any families that cannot join and sent out by homeroom. 

○ The session will including the following: 
■ -What is MAP 
■ -Setting up the Space 
■ -Technology Updates 
■ -Your Role at Home when Testing 

Staff 9-12 Lauren Anderson rutheml@cpsboe. ● 9-12 starts MAP testing next week, Sept 14th.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AkeG4iJwqjle8xtp1y9M5UnO3356DarYpZxNFjb9kV8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSh1K5PcUR6q_nRaMjEAGWwRPRSip5LjjtANuAtk_bSw7BA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSh1K5PcUR6q_nRaMjEAGWwRPRSip5LjjtANuAtk_bSw7BA/viewform


k12.oh.us ● Pickups are every 2 weeks for 9-12 
● Math classes are using iReady this year. All students should have a 

workbook at home.  
● Social Studies is focusing on Social Justice, using district curriculum  
● ELA will start Wit & Wisdom after MAP testing. 4th = Love that Dog, 5th = 

Walk Two Moons, 6th= Bud, Not Buddy 
● Science-  ​Grades 4-5 will learn about interconnections within systems and 

grade 6 will learn about order and organisation. 
● “We are so proud of what the students have already accomplished and look 

forward to seeing how they interact with digital learning as we dive into 
deeper topics.  Thank you to all of the parents for your patience, support, 
and assistance as we navigated new tools last week!” 

Staff Specialists Kate or Maria KitsinM@cpsboe.k
12.oh.us 
mcgreek@cpsboe
.k12.oh.us 

● All specials classes are on a quarterly rotation with students doing virtual 
work M-Th and a live Google Meet session on Friday.  

● Art Kits, Music Kits and exercise logs were sent home with students to aid 
in their virtual lessons.  

Staff Intervention 
Specialists 

Angela Helferich Helfera@cpsboe.k
12.oh.us 

● Thank you to the parents and students for being patient and working with 
us! 

● Remote services for special education include both pushing into the 
classroom lessons as well as having our own small group google meets 

● During remote learning, in-person services provided by CPS are not 
permitted for any students (disabeled, not disabled, potentially disabled) at 
this time. 

PTO Financial 
Secretary 

Rebecca Hellwig rebeccahellwig@g
mail.com 

● Budget - ​CLICK HERE 
● Overall decrease of about 33% because we are unsure at this point what 

amounts fundraising will bring in during this unique school year 
●  Teacher funds stayed the same, changed the process for continuing ed 

credit  
● Increased Staff Appreciation because we are so very appreciative:) 
● Increased 6th grade recognition to make it special for our 6th graders  
● Added a Science Fair line to help with supplies 
● Combined all community building events into one category “Virtual 

Community Building Activities”  
● Eliminated funds for childcare at meetings, meeting supplies, field trips, 

Rid​ge Day because none of these are applicable this school year 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1J0XwO4RAcTdIWYv0Q9Yjlh_f6MLZObVqBzHOuziJC3U/edit?usp=sharing


Foundation Emma Massie emma.massie@g
mail.com 

● Presentation (click here to access) 
● Next meeting: Tuesday, Sept. 15 at 7pm on Google meet (and then every 

3rd Tuesday of the month) 
● Google Meet code: nks-wfzk-omb  
● or click on this link to join: ​https://meet.google.com/nks-wfzk-omb 
● Why We Fundraise 
● Opportunities: Cookbook, No-Extra Cost fundraisers, Easy Button, and 

more! 

LSDMC Beth 
Vanwassenhove 
Jen Jarman 
 

elizabeth.vanwass
enhove@gmail.co
m 
jarman.jen@gmail
.com 
 

● LSDMC - Local School Decision Making Committee 
● Meets on the 2nd Wednesdays at 3:00pm 
● Voted at Aug. 2020 LSDMC meeting to renew current slate of officers (Peg 

Conway - Chair, Jen Jarman - Vice-Chair and Gwen Rothman as 
Secretary) 

● Seeking an interim Parent Representative to take Beau McGrath’s seat 
until his family returns to PRM 

● Voted to change our afterschool provider to the CRC in May 2020 
● Potential PRM Expansion project put on hold per CPS board. Our 

community still needs to engage with them so they know that we are still 
here and that our overcrowding issue hasn’t gone away.  

ILT Katie Thompson 
Marissa Rowley 

katiesupermomtho
mpson@gmail.co
m 
marissa.rowley@g
mail.com 

● Instructional Leadership Team 
● Meets the 1st and 3rd Monday at 2:45pm 
● Thank you to the ILT members who worked on the virtual operations plans 

over the summer 
● Reviewed staff transitions over the summer  
● Discussed the updated school-wide PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention & 

Supports) plan for virtual learning  

Boosters Allie Goodman 
Marissa Albright 

alliegoodman3@g
mail.com 
marissaalbright@
gmail.com 

● Supports PRM Athletic Programs 
● Meet quarterly 
● Watch the website and Facebook page for any updates to athletic 

programs and upcoming Booster meetings.  
● Typically we have soccer and volleyball in the fall, basketball and cheer in 

the winter, and baseball, soccer, track and field, and volleyball in the spring.  
● We are looking for volunteers for baseball coordinator, Boosters Treasurer, 

and Boosters Co-President. Our goal is to transition these roles over the 
next couple of years. 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1bDmHgMo9uW_Zuv5XZRmdpaMVSQxd9AKY-8o35LsqgIU/edit?usp=sharing
https://meet.google.com/nks-wfzk-omb


Communication Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om 

● Website Reminders: Email updates, subscribe to calendar (all meetings 
and links), check for updates, PRM School Rocker 

● Website highlight new features: quick links, forms for update to web, 
calendar and communication requests for parent groups 

● Directory (Staff, Volunteer and Room parent) 
● Upcoming Volunteer Needs 

○ Student Directory champion needed - ​CLICK HERE 
○ Room Parents-contact Allyson Richer 

■ Paisley room parent still needed 
■ Rosie - Jeannine Lambert 

Upcoming Dates 
(Now through our 
next PTO 
Meeting) 

Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om 

● 9/14, 6:30pm Board of Education Meeting 
● 9/15, 7pm Pleasant Ridge Foundation Meeting 
● 9/16, 1pm-4pm After School Sign Ups 
● 9/21 2:45pm PRM ILT Meeting  
● 9/25 PRM Cookbook Recipes Due  
● 9/30 4pm Board of Education Meeting 
● 10/5 2:45pm PRM ILT Meeting  
● 10/5 6:30pm Board of Education Meeting 
● 10/14 3pm PRM LSDMC Meeting  

Future Dates 
(After the next 
PTO Meeting) 

Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om 

● https://prmrocks.org/calendar/ 

PTO Secretary Diane O’Brian dianeobrian@gma
il.com 

● Reminder - PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet ​CLICK HERE 
● LSDMC & Budget Vote ​CLICK HERE 

Questions and 
Answers 

Elizabeth Johnson elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com 

● What is the percentage of kids being “missed” at school 
(device/attendance)? School staff and teachers are reaching out to parents. 
Less than 50 kids need to be reached. 

● Does parent participation mirror the student population? It does not, we 
have more caucasian and female volunteers.  We encourage parents to get 
involved and make sure their voices are heard. 

 

Voting Results Elizabeth Johnson  ● Next PTO Meeting Date & Time: 6:30 October 14th 
○ Based on results ​CLICK HERE 

● LSDMC Parent Representative: Oneya Okuwobi 

https://forms.gle/JuNNxhrcYQMcyrnw7
https://prmrocks.org/calendar/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nRUcMwxFRO-0Txmtnx64Z7enQRiTRmBJppj12DrhEkA/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/T9ECmqx1ATbEKih6A
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1xPDG-Jd0zuS220UJMI0r7byy-VVyO1Z4sxblJmJ5c-4/edit#responses


● Budget: approved 

 


